

26th January 2004

Local MP Expresses Disappointment over Broad Street Post Office

Stirling MP, Anne McGuire and Town Centre Councillor Corrie McChord have expressed their disappointment at the Post Office’s decision to go forward with the closure of Broad Street Post Office in the Top of the Town.  On Monday, they both met with a Senior Post Office official to discuss the impact on local residents.
Following the meeting Anne McGuire said:

“We are obviously very disappointed at the Post Office’s decision to close the Baker Street Post Office.  While the meeting was useful and we tried to investigate some of the other possible options available to deliver post office services in the Top of the Town area. We thought that other kinds of businesses could have been used to house a local service. However, it appears that under the terms of the redundancy package, the Post Office is unable to reinstate facilities in any way.  This strikes me as unfortunate in the circumstances and I intend to raise this general point with the Minister, Stephen Timms.”

Councillor McChord, also expressed his dismay at the outcome of the meeting. He said:

Local residents, many of whom are older, relied on the service delivered in Broad Street.  We also highlighted the importance of tourist traffic to this part of the city, and we felt sure that we could have looked at piloting some alternative ways of delivering post office services to both groups.  It is a pity that the current rules prevent that happening”
Anne McGuire MP added:

“During the meeting we also took the opportunity to look at the extension of services at other post offices throughout Stirling.  I was therefore pleased to hear that there would be support for refurbishment of some local offices.  It was also reassuring to hear that there would soon be an additional Sub Post Office offering vehicles road licensing facilities.”
Ends

For more information please contact 01786 446515













